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Prize Winning Articles—January Edition
The Editorial Committee extend their congratulations to the following members 
of the Force who have been awarded prizes of $15. and $10. for the two best 
articles published in the January edition of the Quarterly Magazine:

Constable A. E. Thomas—1st. Prize—The Morbid Obsession.
Constable L. H. Nevin— 2nd. Prize—Northern Service.

This issue has been brought out by a new editor. It is only appropriate 
that mention be made on this page of the three years’ untiring effort and 

interest which our predecessor brought to the Quarterly. 
The Quarterly Any form of “eulogy” would be superfluous—the results 

Magazine speak for themselves. Under such editorship, the Magazine 
has advanced to the point where it is considered by most 

competent authorities to be outstanding in its class and field.
It is our desire to maintain this high level. Two factors contribute to 

the realization of this desire—wholehearted effort on the part of the Editorial 
Committee, and wholehearted co-operation from all members of the Force. 
Please be assured of the former. Of the latter, it need only be said that the 
Quarterly is, after all, the organ of the R.C.M. Police. As our official publica­
tion it should present, apart from its instructional content, a graphic, lucid 
picture of the current activities of the Force. All members of the Force are 
engaged in these activities—our duties are many and varied. If the Quarterly 
is to speak for and to the Force, it follows that the bulk of the material should 
be written or compiled by members who possess the ability to express them­
selves on paper.

Interesting articles on any phase or aspect of our work will be received 
with pleasure, and accorded the most sympathetic consideration. The July 
issue now is being made up. This issue, commemorating as it will the visit 
of Their Majesties, will be of interest for many years to come. Any material 
which will tend to enhance the value of this particular edition will be most 
welcome.
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who is Professor of Civil Engineering at the University of Saskatchewan, and 
Lieut. Colonel T. G. Tyrer, E.D., S.L.S. These articles undoubtedly will prove 
to be the source of much interest and value to all members of the Force. 
Corporal Lett’s article also will be read with much interest. The article by 
A/Corporal Thrasher is timely, and is worthy of close study by all interested 
members. * * *

The inclusion of three new departments has been authorized by the 
Commissioner, notifications of which appear on other 

New Departments pages. A Radio Club and Photographic Club are in the 
early stages of formation, and will be sponsored by the 

Quarterly. The “Question Box” is a particularly interesting feature, and is 
dealt with farther on. * *
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